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Measure of the Dean D 90 
on financial support for cross-border degree programmes 

 

Students who study the first year of their study programme at a foreign partner 

university, at which the study programme is accredited, are entitled to financial 

support in the form of an exceptional scholarship. 

This financial support is to be provided on a discretional basis and is not 

guaranteed to each student. The amount of financial support in the given 

academic year is to be set by the Dean of the Faculty. 

 

Financial support is to be provided only to those students of the study 

programme who have been accepted to study at the Faculty of Science of the 

University of South Bohemia. 

It is not necessary to apply for this support (the Department of Student Affairs is 

to prepare the supporting documents). 

 

Financial support is to be granted to students in the months of September to 

January. A double amount to cover initial expenses is to be granted in the 

September of the first year of Bachelor's study. 

In order to receive financial support for the months of February to May (for the 

1st year of a Bachelor's degree) and February to June (for the 1st year of a 

Master's degree), students are to submit, in the second half of February, a 

document from their foreign partner university to the Department of Student 

Affairs of the Faculty of Science. This document confirms that they have gained a 

total number of at least 20 credits for the modules studied in the first semester 

of study. If they do not submit this evidence by the set deadline, the payment of 

the financial support is to be terminated. 

 

If a student attends a foreign partner university again in the 3rd year of their 

Bachelor's degree, their financial support, to the amount set by the Dean, is to be 
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paid for the period stipulated as the shortest necessary length of stay at the 

partner university (in the case of the Biological Chemistry program, the period 

from September to March.) 

In the 1st year of a Master's degree, the financial support, to the amount set by 

the Dean, is to be granted for the period from September to January. In order to 

receive financial support for the period from February to May, the same condition 

applies as in the first year of Bachelor’s study (see above). 

 

In České Budějovice on 24th September 2018 

       

 

                                                     

Prof. RNDr. František Vácha, Ph.D. 

Dean of the Faculty of Science, University of South Bohemia 

 


